WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. P.O. Box 118, Damascus, Md. 20750

October Newsletter

Next Membership Meeting, October 22, 1975, Next Board Meeting, November 12, 1975

NEW OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 1975-76

President - Phil Mostrom	Board of Directors	
1st V.P Jerry Tacinelli		
2nd V.P Jim Reid	Joe Carinci	1976
3rd V.P Dave Anderson	Jim Cross	1976
Recording Sec Joe Hamilton	Ross Holliday	1976
Membership Sec Bill Lundberg	George Bransom	1976
Corresponding Sec Charles Wiles	Les Kenney	1977
Treasurer - Andy Melson	Randy Kennedy	1977
Sgtat-Arms - Ed Leffel	Walt Fisk	1977
Parlimentarian - Bill Flanagan		
Chaplain - Paul Jackson		
Ex Officio - "Chic" Chaconas		

BINGO MEANS BIG WINNERS each Friday night at our clubhouse. The BIG JACKPOT stands at \$1050 and the Small Jackpot at \$650. The early bird games begin at 7:30 and the regular Bingo at 8:00. Homemade refreshments are always available via the Mullinix Mill Chapter. Bring your friends and join the old number caller himself, Les Kenney.

S.O.S. (SAVE OUR STREAMS) PROGRAM keeps rolling along as Chairman Jerry Tacinelli increases cleanup pace on the Patuxent River. More than 20 volunteers turned out for the last meeting and several scout troops are scheduled for the October 19 cleanup date. Come out and join this spirited program the 2nd Sunday of each month at 12 noon.

HALLOWEEN OPEN SKEET SHOOT will be held at our club on Sunday, October 26, 1975, beginning at 12 noon. All guages may enter - members are invited to participate. Many entries are expected from across the State. Practice rounds will be fired on Saturday. For additional information, call George Bransom at 424-1144.

FOR RIFLE AND PISTOL SHOOTERS, Range Committee Chairman Jim Cross is planning to ready the range for shooting in the near future. Call Jim at 942-2581 and give him a hand at shaping up the range.

ARCHERS - YOU TOO HAVE A RANGE with ten targets and a practice butt available. Skip Johnson and fellow Robin Hoods are out in the big woods trying to bring home the venison, however, they have already scheduled indoor shoots beginning in January. Get in touch with Skip at 948-5483 for bow talk.

SAFE HUNTERS WILL BE IN THE WOODS THIS FALL thanks to Jean Caffiaux and his Hunter Safety Committeemen. The September course sponsored by our chapter graduated 43 more safe hunters to be added to more than 1000 previous graduates. Our commendations to the following instructors: Dick Backe, Joe Carinci, Jean Caffiaux, Jack Hough, Bob Inman, Mac McCollum, Phil Mostrom, Art Remers, Boyd Shomaker, Bill Shearn. Another course will be organized in the early spring after we have gathered all of the fellows from the woods following the closing of the hunting season.

RENTALS ARE PICKING UP - if you know of a group that would like to rent the club grounds or house, call Joe Carinci at 253-2951. A number of dates are already taken including New Year's Eve.

TRAP SHOOTERS - WE HAVE A NEW AUTOMATIC MACHINE waiting for you to try it out. The ranges will be open every Saturday and Sunday.

THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP WERE APPROVED by the Board of Directors and are recommended for membership action:

John H. Hill 425-23 Christopher Ave. Gaithersburg, Md. 20760 Sponsored by James Cross

James T. Burns, Jr. 3720 Stoney Castle Street Olney, Md. 20832 Sponsored by F. Gales Charles R. Bailey, Sr. 6104 Marlin Lane Camp Springs, Md. 20031 Sponsored by F. Bryce

Eugene W. Katt 9708 W. Bexhill Kensington, Md. 20795 Sponsored by F. Gales

Charles I. Wiles, Jr.
Corresponding Secretary
972-1953